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Circular 32-2019                               20 August 2019 
 
Dear Residents, 
 
GENERAL INFORMATION. 

 
This circular is to inform all residents about the communications to the new Village Manger.  Whilst I am 
familiarising myself with the property and people all communications to me are to be copied to Roy Martin.   
Once I have familiarised myself and settled in, I will communicate the way forward. 
 
The new Golf Cart has arrived and is being used around the Village.   At this stage the protocol is still being 
debated but the following has been agreed upon.  Only ELV employees with a valid South African Drivers licence 
are allowed to drive the Golf Cart.   The Golf Cart is not for residents use unless in an emergency.  This is due to 
the issue of indemnities and legal liabilities still being investigated.  Emergencies will take first priority.   As far as 
Unique Health is concerned, all the registered nurses have valid driver’s licenses and will be allowed to drive the 
Golf Cart. Further communication will be sent out as soon as protocol is finalised.   
 
Reef Caterers - Hendra has resigned and her last working will be on Friday 23 August 2019.  I would like to take 
the opportunity to thank Hendra for her contributions in the past and wish her all the best in her future 
endeavours.    Dwayne De Jager will be joining us as Unit Manager, some of you might have already seen him 
around as he is getting handover from Hendra.  We would like to extend a warm welcome to Dwayne and wish 
him well in his new role. 
 
Unhappiness was expressed yesterday about noise levels in the public area during Dr Graham Hall’s talk.  With the 
boardroom occupied, handover to our newest residents was done in our public area.  I would like to take the 
opportunity to apologise for any inconvenience caused and assure you that we do take cognisance of activities in 
the public areas and will continue to do so. 
 

   
Warm regards 

 
Wilma Swart 
Village Manager 
 
 
Let’s work Together to make “The Village of Our Dreams” 
 


